

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS Engineering Division – Traffic Section

2625 E. Glendale Avenue

Appleton, WI 54911 TEL (920) 832-5580

FAX (920) 832-5570

To:

**Municipal Services Committee** 

From:

Michael S Hardy, Assistant City Traffic Engineer

Date:

September 20, 2019

Re:

Proposed parking changes on 100 block of S. Meade Street, west side (south of College Ave)

Our office was contacted by representative from Memorial Presbyterian Church, located on the southeast corner of College Avenue and Meade Street, inquiring about the "No stopping, standing, or parking, except Police-Authorized Vehicles" restriction on the west side of Meade Street across from the church. This small restriction was created in 2011 for the crossing guard to have a preserved parking location near the College & Meade intersection. Upon contact with the Police Department, it was determined this crossing guard post has since been eliminated.

Based on this, we recommend eliminating this restriction.

## To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

1. Repeal Ord. 04-11: "Stopping, standing or parking be prohibited from 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on school days, except for police-authorized vehicles, on the west side of the Meade Street from a point 148 feet south of College Avenue to a point 173 feet south of College Avenue."